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ASSESSMENT AND COMMENTS BY THE EXTERNAL AUDITORS ON THE 
ANNUAL PROGRESS REPORT 2008 

 

The CERN Management presented the 2008 Annual Progress Report at the 150th Session of 
Council: 

   “The Council took note of the information set out in document CERN/SPC/917-
CERN/FC/5331-CERN/2834 and of the presentation by the Director for Administration and 
General Infrastructure and expressed appreciation for the format and content of the 
document, recognising that the first Annual Progress Report was unusual in that it could not 
be matched to any specific aims and objectives set the previous year. 

 
With a view to the preparation, in 2010, of the first fully-fledged Annual Progress Report in 
line with the new governance principles, the Council agreed to invite the Finance Committee 
and the Scientific Policy Committee to provide input on the format and content of the present 
transitional Annual Progress Report. The Council further agreed that the President of 
Council would write to the External Auditors requesting similar feedback also having in mind 
that the report would be the basis for possible future efficiency audits of selected activities of 
the Organization. In that connection, the Council agreed, on the basis of a proposal by the 
Swiss delegation, that future reports would compare the income and expenditure out-turn 
figures with those of the Budget for the year concerned.” 
 
 
Following this conclusion the President of Council wrote the 26 March 2009 to the External 
Auditors; the letter is in appendix 1.  
 
The External Auditors replied the 5 May 2009; the letter is in appendix 2. In an annex to that 
letter the External Auditors made several suggestions for the future Annual Progress Reports, 
suggestions that were validated by the Management. 
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